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Meet your new Officers for the new Columbian year:
Grand Knight .............................................................................................. Joseph Rzepka
Deputy Grand Knight ................................................................................... John Meagher
Chancellor ........................................................................................................ Joseph Wilk
Financial Secretary ........................................................................Leonard Montana, PGK
Recorder ....................................................................................................... Michael Kohler
Chaplain........................................................................................... Fr. Arthur Krawczenko
Advocate ........................................................................................Richard G. Parker, Esq.
Trustee ............................................................................................ Joseph Guzzetta, PGK
Trustee ............................................................................................... Charles McNeil, PGK
Trustee ................................................................................................ Charles Lange, PGK

~ TUESDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2020 ~
Sacred Heart St. Mary’s Church, New York Mills, NY

Menu specially prepared by our Chairmen:  Mike Damiano and Rich Delahunt
Menu: Ziti , stuffed peppers, Italian Sausage, salad and bread

PRICE: FREE

THERE NOT BE A REGULAR MEMBERSHIP MEETING IN OCTOBER.HOWEVER, WE WILL
SERVE A DELICIOUS ITALIAN MEAL, FREE OF CHARGE, TO OUR MEMBERS AND THEIR

FAMILIES. RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BY NO LATER THAN Friday, October 16, 5 PM [Please].

Reservations are required. Please call [315-735-6171], email [kofc189@roadrunner.com, or visit our website
www.kofcutica.org to make reservations. You arrive at the Council parking lot between 6 – 6:30 PM and hand you
your dinner[s]. You will not have to exit your vehicle. There is not charge for the dinner but you must make
reservations, please.  We will ask you to consider a donation of any amount. All money collected will be donated to
Evelyn’s House and Veterans Outreach Center. Dinners are available for members, wives and immediate family
members.
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Living in the United States of America is a privilege. Voting is our duty. Make every effort to vote in this
2020 election. Vote with a good conscience not swayed by all the propaganda on TV. You know in your heart by
now who the right candidates are. Pray to God to oversee the election and pray for a good recovery for our
President.  Fraternally, Joseph Rzepka, GK

FROM GRAND KNIGHT JOSEPH RZEPKA



IN YOUR CHARITY
Please pray for the following members who have

passed away since our last bulletin

Edwin P. Olejarczyk [1955]

 BROTHERS WHO ARE ILL

John F. Pryor [1985]
 Michael J. Fitzgerald [1973]
Donald C. Cieri, Sr. [2001]

Joseph Gacek [1940]
 George J. Amendolare [1986]

Joseph P. Kearney [1985]

KNIGHTS IN THE NEWS
Peter T. Goodelle [1980] whose grandson Thomas
Goodelle received a first place trophy in the NYS Foul
shooting representing Utica Lodge #33.

Alan Akins [2017] on his donation of masks for those
who turned out for the Annual Rosary Rally. Many thanks
to Alan.

CANS FOR KIDS

Please drop off your bottles
and cans anytime. Leave them
at the entrance door and we’ll
get them. Thank you for your
continued support.

SENIOR KNIGHTS
Senior Knights luncheon will be held Wednesday,

October 28, 2020, 12 noon, New Hartford
Legion. Call Jim Solan 315-768-3822.

K of C INSURANCE
You may visit the Supreme Council website for

further information on K of C Insurance:
www.kofc.org

For service you may contact Shawn Tetreault,
General Agent 518-310-1661, 1080 Military
Turnpike, Plattsburgh, NY 12901; or Donald

Petrie, Field Agent 315-767-2599, PO Box 55,
Belleville, NY 13611

Donald.petrie@kofc.org

Promotions, anniversaries, births?? Please send all
such new items to Knights In The News

items to: kofc189@roadrunner.com
or the Council office [735-6171]

IN MEMORIAM

Donations to the Council have been received from
Lorraine M. Fava in memory of Mark Montano,
and from the Corrigan Family in memory of William
L. Corrigan. Donations were made to and thank
you letters have been received from Eveyln’s
House and Abraham House.

SAVE THE DATE!

Our annual Christmas Party will be held Sunday,
December 13, 2020. Horse drawn sleigh, face
painting, bounce house, Santa photos, games and
fun for all ages.

4TH DEGREE

There will be a regular meeting of the 4th Degree
Tuesday, October 27, 7:00 PM at our Council. Due
to the cancellation of last month’s meeting, new
Sir Knights: Alan Akins, Andrew Voce and Joseph
Wilk (Chancellor of Council 189) at this meeting
will be presented with their Fourth Degree Pin,
Membership Certificate and Social Baldric. 

The 4th Degree continues its’ support of Veterans
Outreach Center.  Recently, a donation was made
to the Outreach Center for $250 in remembrance
of 9-11. Please bring non-perishable items to the
Council. You may leave them at the door to the
council and we will bring them into the building.
And, the Council continues to collect items for in-
fants and mothers at Evelyn’s House. You may
also drop off your donations at the Council.

Questions? Call 315-735-6171
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NEW MEMBERS
BOARD OF ADMISSION

On Wednesday, October 28, 2020 6:30 PM, we
will hold an Board of Admissions to meet and
process applications for membership. Please call
the Council office [735-6171] if you have a
prospective candidate.



YOUTH PROGRAM 2020-2021 CANCELLED

Mail: Knights of Columbus
201 Main Street • New York Mills, NY 13417

Many of our members receive the monthly bulletin
by e-mail. The Council is able to save expenses of
printing and postage by sending the bulletin elec-
tronically. If you are still receiving the bulletin by
postal mail and if you would like to receive it by e-
mail, please send a request to the Council at
kofc189@roadrunnerorg or call 315-735-6171.

If you have changed your e-mail, please notify the
Council.

BULLETIN BY E-MAIL GYMNASIUM & FITNESS ROOM

For the time being, the gymnasium and building remain
closed to team play, including our Youth Program and
adult men’s basketball league. Members may use the
gymnasium but only alone as a single or they may bring
their son[s] or daughter[s] and shoot baskets. We can-
not allow members playing one on one, two on two,
three on three, etc.., with other members. You may call
Len Montana [315-534-9584] to reserve a time for the
gym or Fitness room. Questions? Please call Len [315-
534-9584].

COUNCIL WEBSITE - kofcutica.org

Thanks to Len Montana and Mike Kohler, our Council website is updated daily.  You can see all Council
information, make reservations, find the current or past bulletins.  Please use the website for all Council
news.  www.kofcutica.org

Given all the issues with COVID 19, we believe it is in the best interest of our children and parents to cancel
this year’s Youth Program. Please note that a member may bring their son or daughter to the Council and
shoot baskets. See the directions in this bulletin Gymnasium/Fitness Room.

Email: kofc189@roadrunner.com
Fax: 315-735-6173
Questions? Council Office 315-735-6171
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2019

Below are photos of Installation of Officers for 2019-2020
and members in attendance at Italian Night.  The food was
delicious---thank you to co-chairman Mike Damiano and

Rich Delahunt & their team of Italian helpers.
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